THE DESK AND DERRICK CLUB OF LAFAYETTE
Membership Meeting
February 24,2021

The February meeting of the Lafayette Desk and Derrick Club was called to order at 5:40pm at the Petroleum Club of Lafayette on February 24, 2021 by President Jennifer Accardo.
Jennifer Accardo introduced the 2021 Board of Directors.  Board Members Present:
Jennifer Accardo – President                       Ada Weeks – Secretary
Brittany Clark – Treasurer                            Ramona Bienvenu – Director
Melissa Thibodeaux – Director                   Angela Cutrera -Immediate Past President
Kathy Martin -Parliamentarian
Kristen Breaux introduced guest and speaker Tyler Vandermolen.
The Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance was given by Sheri Bienvenue.
Dinner was served.
The program was given by Tyler Vandermolen on PediaTrust.  A child care service which is for medically challenged children from birth to 21 years.
House Report (given by Kristen Breaux) -Members __26__Guests __1__Total __27__
Number of Members Eligible to Vote __33__   Number of Members Present __26__      
Number of Members needed for a Quorum 13(40% of voting membership.)
There were no corrections to minutes of the January Meeting, they stand approved as presented.
Club Correspondence read by Ada Weeks.  A Thank You Card from the Family of Bill Bowen.
Treasurers Report – by Brittany Clark
Income __$304.98    Expense __$559.66     Balance __$23,304.98    as of 1/31/2021
Committee Reports:
Bylaws:  Sarah Hulin, Committee Chair, presented the Proposed Bylaw Amendments as suggested by the ADDC Bylaws Committee.  Some discussion was held on proposed amendments. The club will vote in March on these amendments which were mostly grammatical and explanative.
Finance /Budget Committee- Delvie Hemphill (chair of the committee) presented a proposed budget for the year 2021.  The vote was held on the proposed budget and passed.
Fundraising, Committee Chair Vickie Chauvin, presented the football donation of $300.00 given to the club.  The drawing for the 50/50 was held. Barbara Dronet won $60.00.
Publicity Committee, chair Brittany Clark presented the Proclamation given by Mayor President Josh Guillory declaring March as Desk and Derrick Club Month.
Sunshine Committee, chair Tifani Leal, announced birthdays for February and cards sent to members who are sick.
Jennifer Accardo announced that the Regional Meeting in April in Houston Texas will be virtual. Dolores Hawkins made a motion that the Lafayette Club support a virtual meeting. Kathy Martin seconded the motion and the vote was taken to support the virtual meeting.
Kathy Martin made a motion to dispense with Roll Call. Dolores Hawkins, seconded. Roll Call was dispensed with.
The next board meeting will be March 3 at 5:30pm at the offices of Smith Mason.
The meeting was adjoured at 6:46pm by President Jennifer Accardo.
Respectively submitted by Ada Weeks






